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   ITEM NO.

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO:

CABINET MEETING

ON:

14th August 2001

TITLE:
AREA PLANS


RECOMMENDATION: THAT THE DRAFT AREA PLANS BE APPROVED FOR PUBLIC CONSULTATION


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Area Plans, linked to the UDP Review process, have now been produced in draft form for public consultation purposes.  After discussions with each political executive, this public consultation process will start in September.  Details of the consultation process are outlined in the report.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: (available for public inspection)

Report to Cabinet on 8th  May 2001 regarding Area Planning Statements


CONTACT OFFICER:
ALISON PARTINGTON

TEL NO: 793 3655


WARDS TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES Unitary Development Plan


DETAILS (continued overleaf)

1.0 Members will recall, that in May they approved the production of Area Plans for each of the 9 Community Committee areas in the City.  These plans will feed into the review of the Unitary Development Plan and the production of the first deposit draft of the UDP has been delayed to accommodate this process.  Whilst forming part of the UDP process however they can also consider issues not addressed in the UDP, especially those relating to the physical environment and issues which impact upon it.

2.0 The aim of the plans is to look at the key issues facing each area and in consultation with local people to develop a vision for how each area should develop over the next 10-15 years.

3.0 Since Cabinet received the previous report in May, meetings have been held with the political executives of each area.  These meetings have discussed the reasons and the process for the production of these plans and also considered the key issues in each area.

4.0 A report is currently going to all Community Committees outlining the reasons and process for the production of these plans and ascertaining views on the nature of the consultation process in their area.

5.0 The draft plans have now been produced in their public consultation format and will be available in the Committee Room on the day for members to view.  Before these plans go out to public consultation they will under go a final “proof checking” process with the political executives of each area.

6.0 The public consultation will formally start in September and will run until mid/late October.  There will be a number of elements to this consultation process including;

· A 4-page spread in the Advertiser on 6th September

· Displays in the Libraries and various other community buildings, as suggested by the Community Committees.

· Information on the Internet

· Manned displays in 4 town centres and Tesco’s at Irlam on a weekday and a Saturday

· A “interactive workshop” in each community committee area 

· A stakeholder conference 

7.0 
The plans will then be revised in the light of the comments we have received and will then return to all Community Committees during the November/December cycle, before returning to cabinet for final approval.

